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Individual Report

My Participation

As appointed the vice chair of the Matchware limited my responsibilities have been to take charge of meetings when the chair was absent and to promote new ideas to enhance the strategic direction and vision of our company. In regards to these points I have attended all meetings organised through the board and written three of meeting minutes. I was also assigned the task of inventing a software and company name, designing the company logo and what the website layout should look like when we implemented one for the company. The research I carried out for Matchware Ltd was into the fields of advertising ideas that would be implemented on full release of the booths into the market place. Then I investigated the specifications that we would construct our booths too, with a page of optional extras, which was all then provided to the finical advisor to generate a cost list. On discussion on how many booths we wanted to build and lease out in the first five years of the company I was set the task of designing a set of Gantt charts and production timelines from when we expected our product to have been researched, constructed, and leased within, so that we had an idea what time restraints and limits we would have on implementing our booths. Furthermore I was set the task of compiling the report and the appendix. This involved collating, formatting, reading and checking for inconsistencies within all other board members material before placing it in the correct sections. I worked closely with the Chair in having him check all materials thoroughly and have him suggest changes or have him alter any thing that remained an issue. I also provided the chair with a simple paragraph detailing my current experience in these fields to be included within these reports

The Group

I believe our group worked constructively and well as a team, everyone seemed happy to collaborate and produce ideas together for the company strategies and functions at meetings. We seemed all to be on a similar wavelength and when someone was asked to do something they generally went out and did it placing their work on Blackboard when completed. I believe we had strong leadership through Matt Abbott who really rallied the group together, the financial section by Peter Oram who made countless changes to the spending plan in order to get our figures correct and marketing with Lauren Gilman our resident expert in the field of clothing. 

However some of the ideas were not thought through properly and not completely fellable as we found out in the presentation. The presentation was strong but could have been practised more to assure that all areas were covered. In additional improvement could have been in the groups time management as we began well discussing and making progress in researching the business plan, but as we moved into the middle of the project board members began missing meetings and less work was achieved as a result. This might have been due to an irregular meeting time each week. Overall I think this was a very enjoyable project for all involved and wouldn’t hesitate to do it again.

I have agreed that I will share all the marks equally with all other group members.

Paul Sharman, U0350664

CMPS2P20: Professional Project and Practice

